### Ministry of Health

Office of the Deputy Premier and Minister of Health

777 Bay Street, 5th Floor Toronto ON M7A 1N3 Telephone: 416-327-4300 www.ontario.ca/health

#### Ministère de la Santé

Bureau du vice-premier ministre et ministre de la Santé

777, rue Bay, 5e étage Toronto ON M7A 1N3 Téléphone : 416 327-4300 www.ontario.ca/sante



March 24, 2023

eApprove-182-2022-412

## RECEIVED March 24, 2023

Nando Iannicca
Regional Chair and Chief Executive Officer
The Regional Municipality of Peel
Peel Regional Paramedic Service
10 Peel Centre Drive 5th Floor Suite A
Brampton ON L6T 4B9

Dear Nando Iannicca:

REGION OF PEEL
OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

# Ministry of Health Agreement with The Regional Municipality of Peel effective 31st day of January 2014 (the "Agreement")

I am pleased to advise you that the Ministry of Health will provide The Regional Municipality of Peel for Peel Regional Paramedic Service one-time funding of up to \$3,385,950 for the 2022 calendar year and \$801,383 for the January to March of the 2023 calendar year. This funding is to support various Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19) initiatives as part of the COVID-19 response in the emergency health services sector. This funding will also support surge capacity transfers for the paediatric/neonatal patients.

I am, therefore, pleased to provide you with the various COVID-19 and Pediatric/Neonatal funding that is reflected in the new budget 'COVID-19 and Pediatric/Neonatal Funding Schedule'. Also attached are related program policies, guidelines and reporting requirements, pursuant to section 4.2 of the Agreement. All terms and conditions contained in the Agreement remain in full force and effect.

The Assistant Deputy Minister of Emergency Health Services will write to The Regional Municipality of Peel shortly concerning the terms and conditions governing the funding.

| REFERRAL TO         |          | _ |
|---------------------|----------|---|
| RECOMMENDED         |          |   |
| DIRECTION REQUIRED  |          | _ |
| RECEIPT RECOMMENDED | <b>√</b> |   |

Thank you for your dedication and commitment to improving ambulance services in Ontario as we modernize and strengthen our public health care system and for all that you and your organization are doing to protect the health and safety of the people of Ontario.

Sincerely,

Sylvia Jones

Deputy Premier and Minister of Health

## Enclosure

c: Janice Baker, Chief Administrative Officer, The Regional Municipality of Peel Alison Blair, Associate Deputy Minister, Health Integration and Partnerships, Ministry of Health
Susan Picarello, Assistant Deputy Minister, Emergency Health Services Division, Ministry of Health